Tune-Up Special Includes tlat filing, custom wet belting, base repair and hot wax skis snowboards Berg's ski shop Mon-Sat 10-7 · Sun 12-5 13th & Lawrence · 683-1300

Senate approves new committee member

By James Scripps

During Wednesday meeting, the Student Senate approved funding for the Japanese Student Organization's annual Sushi Night, their biggest event for fall term. The \$800 request will be taken from their 'programming' line-item and used to supply sushi for the event.

"We want people to get exposure to our culture at a price that is substantially lower than the food would normally cost," a JSO representative said.

The event will take place Nov. 20 and is expected to draw as many as 150 people— double last year's

turnout. JSO first estimated that they would be hosting about 10C people, but all 100 tickets sold out in about an hour. About 50 more seats were added to the event.

In other business, a Solar Information Center request for the funding of a new computer was delayed. The senate recommended that SIC seek a request for funding from the Minor Equipment Reserve fund, managed by the ASUO executive.

"I think that it would send a precedent to the other groups on campus that use computers," said Senator Tamir Kriegel. "We have to make it clear that we do not fund computers." A transfer of funds was approved for the Coop Family Center for the hiring of a new part-time teacher. The \$6,960 request was transferred from a student employment line-item into a teacher equity line-item. Four positions previously reserved for students will be eliminated by the transfer.

The senate also approved Joshua Carlon to the Programs Finance Committee. Carlon expressed his qualifications before his approval.

"I kind of know how budgets work, seeing as I was co-director of the Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgender Alliance," he said. Another issue that will soon be visiting the senate is a petition drive planned by the ASUO executive. The purpose of the drive is to raise funds for a potential standoff in the Oregon State Legislature. The petition will lobby to protect against the possible elimination of the Student Incidental Fee.

Senator Selena Brewington wants to review the drive, saying that it might precipitate problems. "By establishing a petition [before a motion has been put forth], we would be alienating several members of the Oregon Senate- including speaker Snodgrass," Brewington said



of the University of Oregon Colony for their hard work and recent initiation.

Congratulations:

Dugan Baker

Matt Som

Pat Juba

Travis Smith

Bret Meloliny

Ryan Marshall

Jon Tomin

Charles Holding

Shawn Baehman

TRADITON. CHARACTER



THE DELTA CHI FRATERNIT

Mike Great

Brian Teasdale

Jon Steele

Graham Payer

Scott McNevin

Steve Walker

Tyler Stewart

Robert Laudig

New benchmarks set for EMU Board budget

By Peter Breaden

Oronon Daily Emerald

The discussion during Wednesday night's Student Senate meeting focused on approving new benchmarks for the EMU Board, the ASUO Programs Finance Committee and the Athletic Department.

The benchmark is a guideline used by programs to determine funding increases.

The PFC benchmark was set at -2 percent for 1999-00. The EMU Board benchmark was set at 3 percent. The Athletic Department Finance Committee, ADFC, benchmark was set at 0 percent.

The original PFC proposal to the Student Senate set the benchmark at 2 percent.

Senator Selena Brewington suggested a 0 percent benchmark for EMU Board and ADFC and a -5 percent benchmark for PFC.

"We didn't need 2 percent last year and we're certainly not going to need it this year," Brewington said.

Senator Dan Reid said that too low of a benchmark sends the wrong message to student groups.

"I think that it'll scare the hell out of groups," Reid said. "We're here to support them. I don't think cutting the fat out of the \$2 million budget is a one-year deal." The senate settled on a -2 percent for PFC shortly after Senator Ethan Knight argued that a higher benchmark encourages irresponsible spending by student groups.

"It's a disservice to the University to encourage students to piss away their money," Knight said.

The EMU Board benchmark was set at 3 percent after the board's budget committee recommended a 5.8 percent budget increase to pay for a mandated pay increase for EMU salaried employees.

"No matter how you look at it, we're between a rock and a hard place," said Campbell Kidd, the EMU budget committee chair. "All our programs are extremely [salary] staff-driven."

Setting the benchmark is difficult due to a lack of information, said Wylie Chen, EMU Board finance senator.

"Right now, we don't have much to go on," Chen said. "We don't know what it's going to be. We don't have much time to gather this information."

Though the EMU's budget has carried a surplus the last few years, it shouldn't be looked at as a business, said Senator Spencer Hamlin.

"We're not here to make money," Hamlin said. "We're here to make this institution better."

Rubberneck



Rubberneck,

with special guest
The Action Figures

Produced By UO Cultural Forum

University of Oregon Cultural Forum

- EMU Ballroom, on UO Campus Saturday, November 21st.
 Doors open at 7:30 p.m., show starts at 8:00 and will go until 11:00.
- \$6 UO Students, \$8 general public. Tickets are available at EMU Ticket Office and at door.
- Tickets on sale Monday, November 16th. General Admission only.
- For More Information, contact Matt Radochonski, Cultural Forum 541-346-4376



